
MANY NEW RECORDS IN OUR FIFTH NEW PROGRAM SEASON 

• We held the most completed races this year with 11 over 8 days…last year we only completed 7 
• We had 25 individual boats/members participate…down by just one boat over last year 

• We had more racers qualify for standings (minimum 7 races in 2019) this year than ever before with 16 (and 
36 vs. 37 boats in 2018 registered to race)…2018 = 13 qualified and 2017=9 qualified. Headline: More 

active participation from the same number of boats.  The 2 race days are helping by allowing more 
people to get in the minimum number of required races. 

• We did not lose any marks this year! (one got dragged out of position but was recovered intact) 
• We raced on a total of 7 different courses…out of a possible 16 

• The Sailbot was a strong success and points to our growing ability to run a race with one qualified 
individual. 

• Eleven individual volunteers participated on every Committee boat assisting Christian Lynch.  We will 

continue to rotate this duty until everyone who is racing has had the experience of assisting in running a 
race. Special thanks to Joe Ballow for stepping in on the last race as Committee Boat when we 

changed days, which was also a first this year. 
• We had crash boat volunteer coverage for every race provided by 7 individuals…three who don’t even 

race…Mal & Steve Bornmeier, Joe Saliba & Alan Estabrook. 
• We had NO emergencies or significant incidents 

• Three new members placed in their first season (out of six places) so there are three new sheriffs in 
town for sure. 

 
Large Fleet Winners 

1. Bill & Maura Terrell 

2. Rob Muller 
3. Tony Roth 

Small Fleet Winners 

1. Jill Klein 

2. John Laurino 
3. Paul Derosiers 

  


